BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

Tuesday, September 18, 2007

      Swampscott, MA 01907
A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held at the Swampscott Public Library, 59 Burrill Street, Swampscott, Mass.  Chairman, Adam P. Forman opened the meeting at 7:30P.M.       
Attendance: Chairman, Adam P. Forman, Vice Chairman , Anthony A. Scibelli, Selectmen Marc R. Paster, Eric A. Walker and Town Administrator, Andrew W. Maylor.

Update / Discussion:

Mr. John Freedman updated the Board on the grand opening of Uno Chicago Grill.

Swampscott Yacht Club updated the Board on their future plans to renovate the Fish House. The Selectmen and the Swampscott Historical Commission endorsed the concept. 
Public Hearing:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to open public hearing on a request from Yans China Bistro, 146 Humphrey Street, Swampscott, Mass for an all alcohol liquor license seconded by Selectman Walker.
Several residents including some written correspondences all were in favor of the above request including the landlord’s of the property. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to close public hearing seconded by Selectman Walker.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster at approve liquor license request from Yans China Bistro, 146 Humphrey Street, Swampscott, Mass seconded by Selectman Walker. Selectman Scibelli recused himself.  

Public Hearing: 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to open public hearing on a request from “G” Restaurant, 254-256 Humphrey Street, Swampscott, Mass for an all alcohol liquor license seconded by Selectman Walker. 

Several residents and the landlord’s of the property located at 254-256 Humphrey Street spoke in favor of the above request. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Walker to close public hearing seconded by Selectman Paster.  
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Walker to approve the Liquor License request from “G “ Restaurant , 254-256 Humphrey Street, Swampscott, Mass   seconded by Selectman  Paster .  Selectman Scibelli recused himself.
Appointment:
Upon the recommendation of the Town Administrator, the Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to appoint Roseanne Morrissey as Public Health Nurse for the Town of Swampscott seconded by Selectman Walker.
Votes of the Board:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Walker to approve Common Victuallers License for “G “ Restaurant, 254-256 Humphrey Street, Swampscott seconded by Selectman Paster pending approval from Health Department.  Selectman Scibelli recused himself. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Walker to approve meeting minutes from September 4, 2007 seconded by Selectman Paster. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Walker to approve block party permit from Gretchen Fisher to be held on October 7, 2007 from 3-7pm seconded by Selectman Paster.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Scibelli to approve Forest Avenue field use regulations seconded by Selectman Paster.
Town Administrator’s Report:
Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator spoke on the following items:

· Town Hall renovation update.

· GIC meeting update.

· Condo’s & trash service / future discussion.

· Town’s new website.

Selectmen’s Time:
Selectman Walker was pleased to hear that discussions were still active regarding the GIC Insurance. Mr. Walker expressed his pleasure with two new restaurants opening in Town. 

Selectman Paster reminded resident on the upcoming Jared P. Raymond appreciate night to the Town’s residents that will be held on September 19, 2007 at the Italian Club. Mr. Paster encouraged the community to support the Big Blue Football Teams. 
Selectman Scibelli commented that he is pleased that the communication lines are still open regarding the GIC and asked everyone involved in the discussion to keep an open dialogue and keep in mind there is a tight deadline that also needs to be met.

Selectman Forman encouraged all to keep the dialogue going and to express themselves on their own experiences regarding the GIC plan. Mr. Forman also encouraged the Unions to listen to the Town’s people regarding the GIC plan. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Walker to adjourn meeting at 9:25P.M seconded by Selectman Paster.
Attest:

Maureen Gilhooley

Administrative Assistant 

